
82nd General Assembly

Regular Session

April 3Q, 1981

The hour of twelve having arrived, I understand the Senate

Revenue Committee has concluded its business for the day, the

Senate Will now come to order. Will the members please be at

their desks and will our guests in the galle ry please rise.

Our prayer this afte rnoon by Father Joseph Havey, St. Agnes

7 Church, Springfield, Illinois. Father.

g FATHER JOSEPH HAVEY:

N (Prayer given by Father Havey)

PRESIDENT:l0
.

Thank you, Pather. Reading of the Journal. Senator Johns.ll
.

SENATOR JOHNS:l2
.

Mr. President, I move that reading and approval of the
l3.

Journals of Thursday, April the 23rd, April the 28th and
l4.

Wednesday: April the 29th, in the year 1981 be postponed
l5.

pending arrival of the printed Journal.l6
.

P RESIDENT:17
.

Youîve heard the motion as plaeed by Senator Johns.
18.

Is there any dïscussion? If not, all in favor signify by
l9.

saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have it, the motion carries.
20.

So ordered. Committee reports.2l
.

SECRETARY:22
.

Senator Rock, Vice-chairman of the Committee on Assigmment
23.

of Bills, assigns the following Senate Bills to committee:
24.

Agriculture: Conservation and Energy - 1083, 1084, 1086,
25.

1091, 10987 Appropriations I - 11007 Elementary and Secondary
26.

Education - 1066 and 10677 Higher Education - 1085, 1089 and
27.

10907 Executive - 1069: 1076, 1087, 1092, 1093 and 1096:
28.

Executive Appoïn+mnnts, Veterans' Affairs and Administration -
29.

1075) Finance and Credit Regulations - 1097, 1101) Insurance,
30.

. Pensions and Licensed Activities - 1073, 1074, 1099, 1109, 1111,
31.

1113, 1114, 1115: Judiciary I 1102 and 1119) JudiG aW  11 -
32.

1177 and 1178; Labor and Commerce - 1179, 108le 1ll7...or 1079,
33.

PRESIDENT:1.

2.

3.

4.

5.
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1081, 1117 and 1118; Local Government - 1068, 1070, 1071, 1072,

1088: 1104 and 1112: Public Healkh, Welfare and Corrections

10952 Revenue - 1080, 1082, 1103, 1105, 1106, 1107, 1108 and

1116; Transportation - 1094 and 1110.

Senator Nedza, Chairman of the Local Government Committee,

reports out the following...senate and House Bills:

Senate Bills 414, 420, 568: 569, 588, 589, 590, 626, 648,

652, 653, 657, 658 and 729 with Khe recommendation Do Pass.

218, 707: 728 and 730 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

l58 with the recommondation Do Not Pass. House Bill 15 with

the recommendation Do Pass. House Bill 49 with the recommendation

Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Nash, Chairman of Public Health, Welfare and

Corrections Committee, reports out the following Senate Bills:

607, 655, 689, 753, 756 and 818 with the recomm-ndation Do

Pasa. 220, 224, 624 and 674 with the recommendation Do Pass

as Amended.

Senator Egan, Chairman of Executive Committee, reports out

the following bills and resolutions:

Senate Bills 571, 585, 604, 676, 677, 681, 722, 738, 803

and 8l6 with the recommendation Do Pass. Senate Bills 299,

423 and 482 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended. Senate

Bill 58 with the recommendation Do Not Pass. Senate Joint

Resolutions 29 and 39 recommend a pte n D Amended.

Senator Lemke: Chairman of Elections and Reapportionment

Committee, reports out the following bills:

50l and 582 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rhoads, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR RHOADS:
Thank you: Mr. President. With respect to the committee

report just read in the Comml'ttee on Elections and Reapportionment,
I have a Motion on...in Writing on the Secretary's Desk and I1d
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1.

4.

5.

6.

like to go to that order of business.

PRESIDENT:

Can you hold that...just.- can you hold that just a minute.

Senator Gitz, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR GITZ:

Mr. President and members, a matter of personal privilege.

PRESIDENT:

Yes, Sir, state your point.

SENATOR GITZ:

I have some guests in the gallery who have made an

arduous journey down here to testify and before they catch

their plane, I'd like to m œ % ize them. They are Mr. Bill

Smith, Vice-president of the Durand State Bank in Winnebago

County, Mr. Jim Elliot of the Union Savings and Loan in

Freeport, Illinois, Mr. Vale Nortridge, who is President

of the Freeport State Bank and I believe we also have Mr.

Walter Mills of the Midwest State Bank, he's President.

PRESIDENT:

Gentlemen, welcome to Springfield. Will our quests

please stand and be recognized. Senator Rhoads seeks leave

of the Body to go to tHe Order of Motions in Writing for the

purpose of moving with respect to the committee report on

the Committee of Elections and Reapportionment, which was just

read in. Read the motion: Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

A Motion in Writing.

I move to nonconcur in the report of the Committee

on Elections and Reapportionment relating to Senate Bill 582

and that the bill be reccmitted to the Committee on Elections

and Reapportionment for further consideration.

Signedr Senator Rhoads.

P RESIDENT :

If we can have the attention of the membership. Sen>tor
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Rhoads.

SENATOR RHOADS:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. This

morning a meeting was held in Room 212 of the Senate Elections

and Reapportionment Committee. There was a great deal of confusion

surrounding Senate Bill 582, which is sponsored by Senator Taylor.

The confusion was the result of a numher of amendments being

offered to the bill which apparently incorporated bills that

had been introduced by Republican sponsors. In one case: a

bill relating to salaries for the State Board of Elections had

. . .we had a request from Senator Grotberg to hold that bill.

In another case, there were two bills that were sponsored

by Senator Pate Philip that we could not take action on

and again these were offered as amendments to Senake Bill 582.

There was considerable confusion in the commx'ttee as to which

amenamonts were being voked on and.... and what amendments were,

in fact, adopted. And we have not had a chance to read the

official report of this committee to see just in fdct what the

clerk of the committee thinks transpired. For those of you

.on the Republican side of aisle...the...you may be interested

that again, any Republican b ill that came up seemed to be rolled

in as an amenam-nt to Senate Bill 582 sponsored by Senator

Taylor. For those fair lninded individuals on the Democratic

side of the aisle, I think you would have to agree that what

happened in the Elections and Reapportionment Committee today

is not an orderly way to proceed. I think we c an correct this

mistake if we recommit Senate Bill 582 back to the Elections

Committee and get iE in shape where we know...just...where

b0th parties know just exactly what's being voted out.

PRESIDENT:

Al1 right. Senator Rhoads has moved to recommit Eenate

Bill 582 to the Committee on Elections and Reapportionment.

Discussion? Senator Taylor.
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Thank you, Mr. President. If there was any confusion

in the committee this mo rning, I feel it was on the part of

Senator Rhoads, if he did not understand what was going on.

As far as Senate Bill 582 is concerned, I did introduce the

6. bill and I left it open for persons who had amonam-nts that

7. they wanted to present to that particular bill. The other

8. permM  that hels talking abouty Senator Philip and other

9. persons that might have such legislation, those bills are

lô. in subcomml'ttee and we will have a subcommittee meeting on

ll. Monday and at that particular time we will have an opportunity

12 to discuss their bills. But for the membership who wanted to

1a. amend...pc amendments on my bill, I had no objection to it

14 and I don't see where this type of motion is necessary. And

l5. I Would be opposed to the motion.

16. PRESIDENT:

17. Further discussion? Senator Philip.

18. SENATOR PHILIP:

l9. Thank you, Mr. Presidenty.Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.

2o. I was...I am a member of the Elections Committee and quite frankly,

21. Iîm not ve ry happy about having my bills killed and then the

22. Democrats offering an amendment that is exactly like my bill and

Amonding it into their bills. Quite frankly, it's not a good

24. practice, I1d just as soon have my bill go up or down on its
25. merits. And if you think that's going to have me vote for that

26. mess that you're about ready to vote out of Election Committee,

27. you're absolutely incorrect. It's a...it's a bad situation, it's

28. a joke. And if the bill is bad, kill the bill committee, I

29. can understand that, but I don't want it av nœ d OG  any of your

30. bills.

3l. PRESIDENT:

32. Further discussion? Senator Lemke.

33. SENATOR LEMKE:

SENATOR TAYLOR:t.

2.

3.

4..

5.
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Well...I just went over the House Calendar today. Now,

if the Senate Elections Committee is a joke, then the...the House

Clections Committee is also a joke. I looked at the Calendar of
the House, there's not one Democratic sponsored election

bill on that Calendar, anywhere O ...pm ss. Now, if you guys

want to straighten things out, get aklold of Mr. Ryan and start

letting Democratic bills out. This is, you know, when we get

to Elections let's face it, it's a political committee. Now,

if you want to get together in coalitions.-nowp I think the

Senate Democrats are more fair than the House Republicans

ln Elections. We have taken your Republican Bills, we didn't

kill them, we said theylre good ideas, we moved them in so we

œG d pu s thom out, Y d put them O  another bill. Wedre not killing

your ideas directly like they're doing in the Rouse, and not

giving the Democrats any feedback in amending the Election

Law, we're giving you the same thing. But wefre saying that

ln order for...to...to...to clean œ  tY Senate Calendar, there

is only going to be so many Senate Election Bills. And those

senate Election Bills are gcing to be Senate Election Committee

Bills and anything thatîs a good idea is going to be molded

into that. And I would suggest that if every commx'ttee in the

Senate did this, we'd have a short Calendar and we could get

out by June 15th. So, I mean, that's the whole bc l gale. And

I think it worked out well last year, we molded in twenty-nine

small nmonamonts to the Consolidation Law, we passed the bill

out, when it kent back to the House, everybody concurred, it

went on the Governor's Desk and was signed and we did our job.

We went homez we didn't have to waste their time with Conference

Committees or anythinq. Everything was done, it was all nice

and clean. And maybe the Senate- .it's about time that we should

take and look to the Federal Government the *ay they handle

bills, they have commîttee bills, you a11 put your proposals

in, they put them into one bill and it's on the Floor. You
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t. fight at the amenamont staqe, if you're not happy at the amend-

2. ment stage, you lose, then you have a choice on 3rd reading.

3. You either vote for the bill or you don't vote for the bill.

4. If you don't vote for the bill, then there's no election lavs

5. and everybody's happy and we al1 go home. ' We donet have to

6. worry about Conference Committee. Now, it's time to realize,

7 you know, the bai game was started in the senate by the Republicans

g when they tried to grab control of the Presidency. Now, we have

9 control of the Senate, as Democrats, and we're going to do what's

lc best for the State of Illinois, not just what's best for the

Democratic Party. If you've got good Re#ublican Bills, they'rell
.

going to gp into a Democratic sponsored bill in Elections andl2.
that...your proposal uill be sent out to the House, simple as

l3.
that, wedre not going to kill them like the Housezsavagely,l4.

y5. and say :he Democrats have no feedback in thi) Election Code.
16. Wedre giving you an opportunity, werre putting together good

l7. billsy a11 of them together, and... and cleaning up the Calendar

lg. and when you vote, you'll only have to vote on one Election Bill

z9. to the Election Code or maybe kwo or three. So, I think this

ao. motion is completely out of order, I think it's ridiculous.

2l. I mean, you c an see an example of a good thing yesterday. Senator

22. Rhoads went to thev..Execukive Committee, talked to Phil Rock,

and promised him that that particular bill would have no amend-

24. ments. A11 of a sudden, Senator Rhoads gets amendments prepared,

2s. gives them to other Republicans to put on to amend his bill. So,

a6. he's the good guy, he ain#.t doing it, right, but it's being done.

a7. The fight was started when Senator Rhoads.-two ye=  started

28. this and showed us that he made promises that he couldn't keep.

a>. And so now wefre remedying % at...p= n'- s: werll keep the promises,

a:. but we'll be in control of those election bills.

3l. PRESIDENT:

3a. Al1 right. Senator...Rhoads has moved to recommit Senate

3a. Bill 582 to the Committee on Elections and Reapportionments.
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Any further discussion? Senator Rhoads may...senator Walsh.

SENATOR WALSH:

We11# just a point of order, Mr. President. As I read the
motion, it is a motion to nonconcur with the report- .which...

PRESIDENT:

And...and recommit...read the motion, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

I move to nonconcur in the report of the Committee on

Elections and Reapportionment relating to Senate Bill 582

and that the bill be recommitted to the Committee on Elections

and Reapportionment for further consideration.

P RESIDENT:

Senator Walsh.

SENATOR WALSH:

Well...just...point of order then, Mr. President, as to

the nllmher of votes required for this- .for this motion. I...if

the bill is not on the Floor... and we're just acting on the

committee report, I think- .it would be a majority of those
voting on the question pursuant to Rule 8, I believe. And I

just wonder if the President would state.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Walsh, the Chair will rule that the motion to recommit

will require thirty affirmative votes. We have had that motion

in the past...yes, Senator Walsh.

SENATOR WALSH:

just direct the...the President's attention to Rule 8

where... the first paragraph thereof, which states a11 Senate

Bills favorably reported from committee, et cete.ra, shall 1ie on

the Table, unless ordered placed on the Calendar by the Senate

by a majority of those voting on the question.

PRESIDENT:

Well, the et cetera part is the one where you kind of

fudged it.
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SENATOR WALSH:

Wel1...

PRESIDENT:

They are two separate and distinct sentences. And the

second sentence says, bills reported from the committee, without

recommendation, shall 1ie on the Table unless ordered placed on

the Calendar by...by the Senate, by a majority of those voting

on the question. This bill was reported out, as I understand

from the report, with the recommendation Do Pass.

SENATOR WALSH:

We1l...of course that's a specific... that's a separate

sentence, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Thatbs...thatfs thè point I was making, I'm glad you

Concur.

SENATOR WALSH:

WelL ..the...it's my understanding that this requires

action by thei.wby the Body, when the committee report is made.

PRESIDENT :

No, Sir.

SENATOR WALSH:

. ..and Ehat ..when the committee report is made- .

PRESIDENY:
Only...only if the bill is reported from committee without

recommendation, and even there it doesn't take any affirmative

action, because it lies on the Table unless ordered placed on

the Calendar by a...a majority of those voting. You can also...

1611 alsc point to the bottom of Rule 8, some sentences down,

where it says, if the motion to recommit is suppcrted by a

majority vote of the members elected, such bill or resolution
shall be set for hearing at the next regularly scheduled meeting

of the committee. I think the motion to recommit, in fact, requires

thirty affïrmative votes...and the Chair will so rule. Senator
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zhoaM may close the debate.

SENATOR RHOADS:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. I

didn't mean to get everyone all excited, this isn't a partisan

thing, I appealed to fair-minded members. You know, years ago

there used to be a group on the Democratic side of the aisle

that prided themselves on their open-mindedness and reform

attitudes and I don't kncw whether they're still over there or

not: but...this is a vote...a vote in favor of this motion is

a Vote for...orderly government...senator, didn't use anyone's

name in debate. A vote in favor of this motion is a vote for

orderly procedures within Senate comml'ttees. Now, I'm not

trying to obstruct the work of the committee, I'm trying to

help it by clearing up the confusion. As I say, this meeting

was only held this morning, we didn't have an opportunity to

read the report. There were members of the Democratic side

of the committee who did not know and said they did not know

what they were voting on when the...when these amendments were

called. N ow, if we allow this kind of confusion to go on, 1...1

don't think that the interests of the people of Illinois are

served. So,l would appeal to members on b0th sides of the aisle

who are interested in...in fair...wèrkings of our committee

structure to support this motion.

PRESIDENT:

A11 right. Senator Rhoads has moved to nonconcur in the

committee report from the Committee on Elections and Reapportion-

ment and recommit Senate Bill 582 to that committee. Those in

favor of thak motion will vote Aye. Those opposed will vote

Nay. The voting is open. Have a1l voted who wish? Have all

voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? T ake the record. On

that question the Ayes are 27, the Nays are 23, none Voting Present.

The motion fails. Senator Buzbee, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR BUZBEE:
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On...on a point of personal privilege, Mr. President. I

just wanted to point out to Senator Rhoads that that group
that you spoke of, on the Democratic side of the aisle that's

interested in reform and good gove rnment, wedre still here alive

and well, there's thirty of us. And...and we feel like we have

given reform, good government and open-mindedness. Thank you.

PRESIDENT:

Committee reports.

SECRETARY:

Senator Netsch, Chairman of the Revenue Comml'ttee, reports

out the following Senate Bills:

Senate Bill 494 with the recommendation Do Pass.

Senate Bill 611, 614, 672 and 855 with the recommendation

Do Pass as Amended.

PRESIDENT:

A M essage from the House.

SECRETARY;

A Messaqe from the House by Mr. Leoney Clerk.

Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate

the House of Representatives has passed bills with the following

titles, in the passage of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence

of the Senate, to-wit:

House Bills l04 and 143.

A Message from the House by Mr. Leone, Clerk.

Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate

the House of Representatives has adopted the following Joint

Resolution in the adoption of vhich I am instructed to ask the

concurrence of the Senake, to-wit:

House Joint Resolution 28.

P RESIDENT:

Executive.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

For what purpose does Senator Collins arise?
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1. SENATOR COLLINS:

. - personal privilege.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

State your point.

SENATOR COLLINS:

We have with us today from my district, an organization

calM d Teen Unwed Mothers United, organized about eight months

ago. And they are sitting in the Senate gallery and I would

just like for them to rise and be recognized by the Senate.

PRESIDING QFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Would you please rise and be recognized.

SENATOR COLLINS:

Mrs. Katherine Hunt, who is the President, Lola Lewis,

Jule Benscn and George Partrick.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Would they please rise and be recognized. Senator DeAngelis.

SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Thank you, Mr. President. I would like to discharge #he

Committee on Fknance and Credle Regulatlons from further consider-

ation of Senate Bill 660 and 66l for the purpose of Tabling it.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICXAS)

Youê. heard the motion. Is leave granted? Leave is granted.

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.

If I can have the attention of the membership. We will be proceeding

immediately to the Order of 2nd reading, where we left off yesterday,

and that is the middle of page 4 with Senate Bills 272, for the

purpose of attempting, at least, to move along some of these

bills on 2nd reading. In the me antime, while everybody is getting

their files ready and their amendments ready, I have filed with

the Secretary: two Motions in Writing. One of which is cofiled

by Senator Shapiro and myself, and I would ask leave of the Body

3.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

3Q.

31.

32.

33.



Page April 30, 1981

2.

3.

4*

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

1l.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

16.

l8.

l9.

20.

to go to that order of business to consider these two motions.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard hyom...m ulw heard the motion. Is leave granted?

Leave is granted. Mr. Secretaryr on the Order of Motions in

Writing. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the

Senate. The first motion is,filed by Senator Shapiro and myself,

that pursuant to Rule 3o...pursuant to Rule 30 of the Temporary

Senate Rxes of the 8ldGeneral Assembly, we moved to suspend the

provisions of Rule 5C# that is the deadline schedule, as to

Senate Bills pertainihg to reapportionment and redistricting.

Having just received, as we did, in the first part of April,

the final census figures from the Census Bureau, b0th staffs

and... and the committee itself are hard at work on attemptingr

at least, to draw a reasonable and fair apportionment of our

State. It seems to me highly unlikely that anything can be

accomplished prior to next Friday. So it seems that we would

be better advised. and Senator Shapiro concurs: to just exempt

any reapportionment bill from this...from the Rule 5C. If and

when we can agree and send something to the House, I think

we will al1 benefit from that, but to try to do it before next

Friday, given the crush of bills we have, seems to me to be skmly

out of the question. So I would move that the-.-to...to suspend

the provisions of Rule 5C as to any Senate Bill relating to

reapportionment and redistricting.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion. Any discussion? Those in favor

indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it. The

motion carries. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. Presidenç Ladies and Gentlemen of the

senate. I have filed with the Secretary another Motion in Writing,
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1. that pursuan: to Rule 30 of the Temporary Senate Rules of the 82nd

2. Assembly, I move to suspend the applicable provisions of senate

Rule 7 for the purpose of suspending the requirement that the

4. Chairman of a Senate Committee or Senate Subcommitteerpost

5. a notice on the Senate Bulletin Board, at least six days before

6. the proposed hearing of a Senake Bill. This suspenàion of

7. the Six Day Posting Requirement is to apply to all Senate Bills

g in Senate committees considered between May 4, which is Monday

of next week and May 8: which is Friday of next week, 1981,9
.

inclusive. We will, a little later today, have further billsl0
.

introduced. We are now approaching eleven hundred and fifty.ll
.

There were a hundred and some bills introduced yesterday, there'sl2.
an additional ?ifty or a hundred today. It seems to me to...tol3

.

impose on the committee chairmen and the committee clerks, this
l4.

obligation of physically sending out and posting notices, willl5
.

deprive certain members, 1...1 am convinced, of the opportunityl6
.

to have their bills be heard. The chairmen and the minority
l7.

spokesmen and al1 the committees are making, I think, a veryl8
.

dedicated effort to afford the membership the opportunity to
l9.

have their bills heard. The committees are scheduled, as you2
0.

well know, for next week on a very heavy and rigorous basis
2l.

meeting in- .in fact, at night. And so I think this kind of
22.

requirement should be waived and it will be waived, only for
23.

the purpose of next week. And I so move.-.Mr. President.
24.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)25
.

You've heard the motion. Any discussion? Senator Ozinga.
26.

SENATOR OZINGA:27
.

My question, Mr. President, is this. Are you then, or are
2:.

we to assume: that a1l bills in the hands of all committee chairmen
29.

will be posted or will be heard next week, unless specifically
30.

told otherwise by the sponsor of that bill? Would that not be
3l.

a fair assumption?32
.

PRESIDING OFEICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
33.



!
page 15 - April 30, 1981

3.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

1 3 .

l 4 .

l 5 .'

16.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Well, as we have in the past, Senator, the committee Chair

has a certain amount of autonomy and that is not included in

this motion. But I would suggest that you as the sponsor' or

I as the sponsor certainly have the right to ask the committee

chairmen to make sure that I have an opportunity to...or that

my bill will have an opportunity to be heard. I don't think...

don'tm..this...this motion does.- does not, in any way relieve the

sponsor of a bill from the obligation to contact the committee

chairman, no, Sir.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? .senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

The only reason I make that suggestion', Mr. President, is

that so often Where a committee chairman is- .is maligned because

of the fact that the sponsor does not come to him' this way the#

'

commA'ttee chairman would have the privilege of saying that bill

is going to be heard unless you tell me otherwise. Otherwise

the chairnan is accused of trying to put something on a list

that really he doesnlt do intentionally.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Well, again, Senator, frankly, ve ry heartily respect

the autonomy that the committee chair has within the nmhit of

our rules and I would suggest to you and to al1 members as

sponsors of individual pieces of legislation that, if in fact,

you wish to be heard at one of the designated ccmmittees next

week, that you make an effort to contact the chairman and

suggest very stronMly that you wish that bill to be heard.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Be rman.
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SENATOR BERMAN:

Will the--would the P.resident yield to a question?

PRESIDING QFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He will yield.

SENATOR BERMAN:

In the context of this motion, is khere, in fact, going

to be any requirement for posting? And what is it?

PRESIDING QFFICER: (SEMATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Well, 1...1...1 think it's...I think we should have the

opportunity to post: you just don't need six days prior to the
committee hearing to be heard on the board, I mean to be placed

on the board.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Well...

SENATOR ROCK:

1...1 think there ought to be a posting requirement,

because some of the members, for instanee, may not know until

the last moment on Monday or Tuesday, you know, it does not

afpear that the introductions are going to stop, is what I'm
suggesting. And so ito..it behooves them to receive a notice

that this bill is in your committee.

SENATOR BERMAN:

We'11 that's- .that's my conce rn, Mr. President. And

because it's not only for us, I mean itv- the-..the reason for

posting is so that the public knows. What I'm...suggesting

and it doesnlt have to be in here, but I think that we ought

to adopt a policy that some- .if a bill is introduced on Tuesday,

I don't think it's fair to allow it to be...to be heard on Wednesday.

Is there going to be any cutoff and any kind of requirement

ore.-so that there is some period of time for the public to

know when a bill will be heard?
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SENATOR ROCE)

Well, I would suggest, Senator, that's the.- within--frankly,

within the hands of the commsttee chairman. I think reasonably

one can expect that if a bill is introduced on Tuesday mo rning

and somebody wishes to hear it on Tuesday afternoon, it is

certainly within the prerogative of the Chair to indicate that

the proper notice or posting has not, in fact, been given and

that is that although we are suggesting by this motion, that

it needn': be six or seven days ahead of time, there ought

to be some reasonable opportunity for people to know that

that bill is about to be heard. We are confronted, however,

as we al1 have been in the past, with a ve ry condensed and... and

highly sensitive week next week. A lot of the members have

indicated they wish to have a crack at their bills and as I

say there...we're over eleven hundred and fifty. We're going

to just have to play it by ear and do the best we can, given

the strictures under which we opezate. And I totally agree:

there ought to be some public notice.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Well, thank you, and just to add to those comments. 1...1

would suggest to the committee chairmen and the minôrity spokes-

men that you adopt between yourselves some cutoff period so

that there is some time in which to...for a posting as-..as you

see fit, but I think otherwise we are subject to very severe
criticism if there isn't going to be some period of time for

posting and public notice before a bill is, in fact, heard.

Thank you, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Walsh.

SENATOR WALSH:

Mr. President, I wonder if...if, pursuing Senator Berman's

line, if...if we couldn't require that bills be posted, not

require- .so that there'. will be some...something somewhere...
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!3.

to give the public..-you know, a shot at us. And...not six

days, would agree, we could suspend that rule, but to leave

it up to committee chairm-n and minority spokesre n, 1...1 think

is prob ably not doing them a favor. If...if we could require

that the thing be posted before it be heard...it used to be

twenty-four hours, that would be adequate. And then the

committee chairmen could.-mcould post a1l their bills and

continue them from day to day. But at least it would have

been posted publicly somewhere so if there's a complaint

later on, you know, we'd have some defense.

P RESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Is...I don't think the Minority Spdkesman for Revenue

is on the Floor at the moment. But what I would like to

suggest on behalf of the Revenue Committee is that we will

assume that everyone who has a bill in that committee would

like a hearing at one of the two meetings next week. What

I would greatly appreciate is th% if M y ofyou do not want

your bills heard, you 1et me know, because then we c an get

a clearer idea of how many we actually will have to hear. '

I already have heard from some members from time to time that

they do not want their bills heard at all.' I can then put'

them aside, otherwise I will list everything.

P RESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of

the Senate. In direct response to Senator Walsh, 1...1 did

not mean toqimply that every commsttee chairman has total

arbitrariness. What I said was, that they have acc e  wiehn'n

the nmhit or scope of our rules. Rule 7 is ve ry plain.emthat

the chairman of...of the committee has the obligation to post
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notice before a hearing. The only thing that I am asking that

be suspended is the S ix Day Requirement. The posting is still

required by our rules. The only thing Ilm asking to suspend

is the six day qualification on the posting.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, do we have unr H œ

consent for unanimous roll call on this motion? Is leave

granted? Leave is granted. A11 in favor say Aye. Those

opposed. The motion is adopted. For what purpose does

Senator Egan arise?

SENATOR EGAN:

Thank you, Mr. President. Just to further-..proceed along

the same thought. The-..deadline on hearing resolutions does

not apply as it anos with hearing bills in the Executive

Committee and so I want everyone to know that because of the

crunch of business next week, we will not hear resolutions.

We can hear them-..following. But those who wish to have their

. ..their bills called-..there's about fifty bills that we ha>  >

the committee that the sponsors have not wished hearings

on and I'm going to have my Secretary contact those sponsors

to find out in fact, they do want them heard. But I

don't assume, as does Senator Netsch, that anyone who has a

bill in the Committee on Executive wants a hearing, perhaps

they don't. But I will make contact and try to discover.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Coffey.

SENATOR COFFEY:

Yes, Mr. President, I have a point of personal privilege.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

State your point.

SENATOR COFFEY:

Yes, in...Mr. President and members of the Senate. Here

today with us we have ninety lcvely ladies from Vermilion
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County. They belong with the Home Extension Service in Vermilion

County, they're in the President's galle ry to the back of the

Chamber and also we have some in the other...galle ry and I

would like to ask them to stand and qive them a ro und of applause.

PRESIDING OFFICER) (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

If we can have your attention. On page 4 in the center

of the pagq,and we'll start on Senate Bills 2nd reading at

Senate Bill 272. Senator Netsch. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 272.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Finance and Credit

Regulations offers one nmondment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. The committee amendment does

not change *he substance of the bille which is a bill providing

for private actions under the Retai 1 InstH lv nt Sales Act

and the Motor Vehicle Retail Installment Sales Act. It did

recast the language, make it clearer and provide, in a sense:

a limitation on what was intended. I would move the adoption

of Amendment No. to Senate Bill 272.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Youtve heard the motion. Is there any discussion? If

not, those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed Nay. The

Ayes have Amendment No. l is adopted. Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any Am-ndments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 283, Senator Lemke. Read the

bill, Mr. Secretary.

SEC RETARY:

Senate Bill 283.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on...Agriculture, Conser-

vation and Energy offers one amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Lemke.

SENATOR LEMKE:

What this amendment does is takes out of the bill the

subsidiaries run by...regulated under the FCC, like Bell

Telephone.- who have a subsidiary like Western Electric who

mnke phones. I ask for its adoption.

PRESIDENT:

All right. Senator Lemke has moved the adoption of

Committee Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 283. Any discussion?

If not, a1l in favor signify by saying Aye. A1l opposed.

The Ayes have the amendment is adopted. Are there

fubther ameddments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendmonts from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT :

3rd reading. 286, Senator Lemke. On the Order of House...

Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 286. Mr. Secretary read

the bilx please.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 286.
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(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amenamnnts from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

Am-ndment No. 1: Senator Lemke.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Lemke.

SECRETARY:

It changed the word from ''shall'' to ''may''.

SENATOR LEMKE:

. . .This is a... amendment that changes the word, ''shall''

to ''may'' itls a technical amendment requested by the subcommittee.

PRXSIDENT:

All right. Senator Lemke has moved the adoption of

Amondment No. 1 to Senate Bill 286. Any discussion? If not,

a1l ih favor signify by saying Aye. A11 oppcsed. The Ayes

have it, the amendment is adopted. Are there further Am-ndments?

SECRETARY:

No further nmonamonts.

PRESIDENT:

3rd readinq. 293, Senator Becker. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 293. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 293.

(secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT :.

Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amenamonts.

PRESIDENT :

3rd reading. 294, Senator S angmeister. On the Order of
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Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 294. Read the bill, Mr.

Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 294.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

.. .Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No amenamonts from the Floor.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 295, Senator San gmeister. On the Order

of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 295. Read the bill,

Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 295.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Comml'Ktee cn Insurance, Pensions

and Licensed Activities offers two amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Yes, we going to take these amendments one at a time?

We cannot take all the xmondments together, we'll take them

one at a time-

PRESIDENT:

0ne at a time, please.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Okay. Amendment No. l was offered by the Department of

Transportation to make it clear that where a city or village

is going to allow the use of a street and it, in fact: is a

State highway going through there,that they got to get *he

written permission of the Department of Transportation. Move
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l2.
.. .committee Amondment No. 2 was offered by the Departmentl3

.

of Conservation and the purpose of that amendment was to makel4.
sure that the new fund that's going to be created will start

l5.
at the time that they have their new registrations: which isl6.
Apkil 1st, 1982 and that's what the amendment does.

l7.
PRESIDENT:l8

.

Senator Sangmeister has moved the adoption of Amenammnt
l9.

No. 2 M  Senate Bill 295. Any dïseussion? If not, all in favor
20.

signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have it# the
2l.

amendment is adopted. Further amondments?22
.

SECRETARY:2J
.

No further committee amendments.24
.

PRESIDENT:2b
.

Any amendments from the Floor?26
.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 3 by Senator San gmeister.29
.

PRESIDENT:29
.

Senator San gmeister.30
.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:3l
.

Amendment No. 3 is really...in fact, a committee amendment
32.

was...was requested by Senator Rupp in committee that we take
33.
34. out two words. One, ''solely'' and also that we take out any

for its adoption.

PRESIDENT:

All right. Senator Sangmeister has moved the adoption of

Committee Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 295. Is there any

discussion? If not, all in favor signify by sa#ing Aye. Al1
opposed. The Ayes have it, the amendment is adopted. Further

amenam-nts?

SECRETARY:

Committee Amendment No. 2.

PRESIDENT :

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:
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reference to ''and land aoTzG ition and I've done that with this

amondment. So...at the request of the committee through Senator

Rupp, we are requesting that Amenamont No. 3 be adopted.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Sangmeister has moved the adoption of Amnndment

No. 3 to Senate Bill 295. Is there any discussion? If not:

al1 in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes

have it, the amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 296, Senator Berning. On the Order of

Senate Bills 2nd >a83'ng, bottom of page 4 is Senate Bill 296.

Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 296.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Labor and Commerce

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

senator Berning.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

34.

SENATOR BERNING)

Thank you, Mr. President. This is a Department of

Personnel Amenamonk, which further reskricts and clarifies

the original intenk of the bill. wo ul d move for adoption

of the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senatoz Berning has moved khe adoption of Senate Bill 2

. ..
Arendment No. l to Senate Bill 296. Is there any discussion?

If not, al1 in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The

Ayes have it, the amendment is adopted. Are there further

amonamonts?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.
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SECRETARY:

No Floor nmondments.

PRESIDENT:

6. 3rd reading. 298, Senator Davidson. On the Order of

7. Senate Bills 2nd reading, top of page 5, Senate Bill 298.

g. Read thd bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:9.
sc senate 8&11.298.

yl. (secretary reads title of bill)

za 2nd reading of the bill. No comm%'ttee nmondments.

PRESIDENT:13
.

14 Are there amendmonts from the Floor?

5 SECRETARY:l 
.

16 No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:17
.

yg 3rd reading. Senator Geo-Karis, 301. on the Order of

l:. Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 301. Read the bill,

ac Mr. Secretary.

21 SECRETARY:

2: Senate Bill 301.

za (Secretary reads title of bi1l)

a4. znd ,
readinq of the bill. The Committee on Judieiary 11 offers

as one amendment.

26 PRESIDENT:

27 Senator Geo-Karis.

ag. SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

2:. Mr. Presidenk, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate. Committee

zô Amendment No. l simply puts vandalism uf a fire prokection or a aasœ

a1. detection device into the existing law reqarding criminal damage

:2. to fire hydrants and fire fighting apparatus and it also defines

aa smoke detection device. And I would like to move its passage.

PRESIDENT:1. .

2..

).

4.

5.

Are Ehere amnn8monts from the Floor?
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Senator Geo-Karis has moved the adoption of Committee

Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 301. Is there any discussion?

If not, all in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The

Ayes have it, the amenam-nt is adopted. Further Mmondments?

6. SECRETARY:

7. No further commn'ttee Amondments.

8. PRESIDENT:

: Any amendments from the Floor?

lc SECRETARY:

zz No Floor amenamnnts.

2 PRESIDENT:1 .

la Senator Savickas , for what purpose do you arise?

14 SENATOR SAVICKAS:

15 Yes, Mr. Presidentv 0ur files indicate that we have a

16 Amonamont to be offered by Senator Geo-Karis and the substance

z7. would be to put it in Chapter 38 and add, ''smoke detector.''

la. Has this nmondment been discussed or prepared?

l9. PRESIDENT:

2o. Senator Geo-Karis.

2l. SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

22. That same amendment we were talking about? There's

23. another one?

24. P RESIDENT:

2s. Does not appear so. Take it out of the record, Mr. Secretary.

26. SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

27. I have no...

28. PRESIDENT:

a9. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, senate Bill 321,

3ô. Senator Berning. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate

3l. Bill 321. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

32. SECRETARY:

:3. Senate Bill 321.

PRESIDENT:1.

2.

).

4.

5.
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(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No commn'ttee

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 322, Senator Walsh. Retirement System

Appropriation. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading,

Senate Bill 322. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 322.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amondments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor nm-ndments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 323, Senator Bloom. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 323. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 323.

(secretary reads title of bill)

2nd readinq of the bill. No comm4'ttee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amenam-nts from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT :

3rd reading. Let's go back to 301. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 301. Read the billr Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

amendments.

8.

9.

l0.

1l.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

2$.

26.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

Senate Bill 301.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary 11 offers

one amendment.

P RESIDENT:

Senator Geo-Karis.

SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.

There was just a...a misreading of my Amondment. The amend-

ment that I had introduced is the one and there are no further

amenamonts and I move adoption.

PRESIDENT:

Al1 right. Senator Geo-Karis has moved the adoption of

Commlettee Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 301. Any discussion?

If not, all in favor signify by saying Aye. Al1 opposed. The

Ayes have it, the amendment is adopted. Further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 354, Senator Lemke. On the Order of House

Bills 2nd reading, House Bill 354. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY)

Rmate Bill 354.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Labor and Commorce

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Lemke.

SENATOR LEMKE:

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

13.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

2n.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

2b.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1.

4.

5.

6.

9.

9.

lû.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

2n.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

What this amenamont does is...is cuts down the scope

of this bill, makes the abolishment of garnishments of

government employees. I ask for its adoption.

PRESIDENT:

senator Lemke has moved the adoption of Commn'ttee Amend-

ment No. l to Senate Bill 354. Any discussion? If not, al1

in favor signify by saying Aye. Al1 opposed. The Ayes have

it, the Amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT :

Amenamonts from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amenamonts.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 358, Senator Lemke. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 358. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 358.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No commA'ttee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any Ammndments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor nm*ndments.

PRESiDENT:
' 

d f Senate Bills 2nd reading,3rd reading. 359, on the Or er o

Senate Bill 359. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 359.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Commn'ttee on Judiciary 11 offers

one amendment.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

13.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Lemke.

SENATOR LEMKE:

This is an amendment offered by Senator Bowers. This

clarifies the language in the Act, it...it specifies what

contraband is and what a prison institution is. ask for

its adoption.

PRESIDENT :

Senator Lemke has moved the adoption of Committee Amendment

No. l to Senate Bill 359. Is there any discussion? If not,

al1 in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes

have it, the nm-ndment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendmnnts from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amenam-nts.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. Senator Weaver, On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, in the middle of pàge 5, Senàte Bill 373.

Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 373.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

. . . amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

!3.

Amendment No. l offered by Senator Weaver.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Weaver.

SECRETARY:
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1.

3.

4.

5.

6.

:.

9.

l0.

1l.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

3Q.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Weaver, that's underscoring the Senate...semi-colon.

It's a very short amendment.

SENATOR WEAVER:

I move adoption. It's merely an oversight in the Reference

Bureau and inserts a colon in the bill.

PRESIDENT:

Al1 right. Senator Weaver has moved- .put it on the board,

please.- senator Weaver has moved the adoption of Amenament No. l

to Senate Bill 373. Any discussion? If not, all in favor signify

by saying Aye. Al1 opposed. The Ayes have it# the amendment

is adopted. Are there further nmondments?

SECRETARY:

No further Amondments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 377, Senator Mardvitz. On the Order of

Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 377. Read the bill: Mr.

Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 377.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary I offers

one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ)

Thank you very much: Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen

of the House...senate, excuse me.-.this- .Amendment No. 1 deals

with a situation that came up in eommn'ttee. This is regarding

the Cohn Case where a 1ot of bifurcated dir rœ s were ruled invalid.

This puts back a paragraph which says that all judgments for
dissolution prior to the dete vmn'nation handed down in the Cohn

Case are valid. And then we put a saving clause in there that

should any part of the law be found unconstitutional, the remaining
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

plrts of the Statute would remain in effect and valid. That

was in accordance with the wishes of the committee and I discussed

this with Senator Bloom and I would ask for the Senate's adoption

of Amenamont No. 1.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Marovitz has moved the adoption of Committee Amend-

ment No. to Senate Bill 377. Any discussion? If not, all

in favor signify by saying Aye. Al1 opposed. The Ayes have

it: the Amondment is adopted. Are there further am-ndments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any nmondments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senator Marovitz.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ;

I don't have a Amondmont No. 2, I haven't seen...

PRESIDENT:

Filed here...filed here wl th the Secretary.

SENATOR MXROVITZ:

Mr. President, Amendment No. 2, which I'm just handed is

the mmmndmen: that I just explained, so maybe we better go back

to Amenam-nt No. 1, which...is Amendment No. a commn'ttee amendment?

Okay. I just explained Amendment No.

PRESIDENT:

A1l right. Take it out...

SENATOR MAROVITZ:

just explained Amendment No. 2.

PRESIDENT:

Take it out of the record, Mr. Secretary. 379, Senator

Friedland. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1 .

2 .

3 .

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

13.

l4.

l5.

16.

Bill 379. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 379.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers

one nmondment.

PRESIDENT :

Senator Friedland.

SENATOR FRIEDLAND:

Thank you, Mr. President. The.- committee am-namnnt would

change the seller from the Department of Mental Health to

the Department of Aaml'nistrative Services and it would require

three appraisals according to the Suo lœ  Property Act and makes

an immodiate effective date. Appreciate your consideration.

PRESIDENT :

Senator Friedland has moved the adoption of Committee

Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 379. Any discussion? If not,

all in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes

have it, the amendment is adopted. Any further amenamonts?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amonamonts.

PRESIDENT:

l:.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Any nmondments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor Am-namonts.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 387, Senator Bruce. 391, Senator Simms.

on the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, the bottom of page 5,

Senate Bill 391. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

S'enate Bill 391.

(Secretary rdads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
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t. PRESIDENT:

Are there amonamonts from the Eloor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendmonts.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 401,

3.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

lô.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

2û.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Senator Davidson. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, the top of page 6, Senate Bill 401. Read the

bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 401.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. Committee on Transportation offers

two amenamonts.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Yes, Committee Amondment No. l...thq big one...it is a

request to do two things-..so that self -insured cities can

be covered under this. This is by the Municipal League's

request and. technical point. Amendment No. 2 was the Motor

Vehicle-..technical where we put the word, ''Mandatory Act''or

''Amondatoxy Act/' should have been Section and should have been

Code rather than Act. I move the adoption of b0th committee

xmonammnts.

PRESIDENT:

A11 riéht. Senator DaviAon hu mmed fhe a8nption of Cnmmittee

Amonamont No. l to Senate Bill 401. Any discussion? If not,

all in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The Ayes have

it, Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Further nmondments?

SECRETARY:

Commx'ttee Amendment No. 2.

PRESIDENT:

senator Davidson.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

l3.

l4.

l5.

16.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.
SECRETARY:32.

Amendment No. 4 by Senator Davidson.
13.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Committee Amendment No. 2 was the one whicï ..I'm sorry I

described both of them. I'd move the adoption of Committee

Amendment No. 2, that is the one that.. .

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson has moved the adoption of Commn'ttee

Amonamont No. 2 to Senate Bill 401. Any discussion? If not,

all in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The Ayes

have it, the amendment is adopted. Further nmondments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

Amenamont No. by Senator Davidson.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SECRETARY:

Itls the'larger amendment.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Yes, Mr. President, this ia an amendmnnt that was a

technical amendment- Secretary of State caught that we had...

had to put in this bill 'cause we had inadvertently covered

motor vehicles engaged in ride sharing. And I move the

adoption of Amenam-nt No. 3.

PRESIDENT:

A1l right. Senator Davidson has moved the adoption of

Amendment No. 3...3 on the board, please.- ko Senate Bill 401.

Any discussion? If not, all in favor signify by saying Aye.

A11 opposed. The Ayes have it, the Amendment is adopted. Further

amendments?
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

16.

PRESIDENT :

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

This is a teclm ical amendment which they sonw here in the drafting. of

the bill they deleted the word,'dAct/l...put Ve word ''Act'' r d it

should have beenncode.'' It's a technical amendment. move

the adoption of Amenamont No. 4.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson has moved the adoption of Am-ndment No. 4

to Senate Bill 401. Is there any discussion? If not, all in

favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have it#

the nmonamont is adopted. Are there further ammndments?

SECRETARY:

No further Ammndments.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1
!

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 402, Senator Buzbee. 404, Senator Buzbee.

410, Senator Nimrod. 412, Senator Rupp. On the Order of Senate

4 Bills 2nd reading, middle of page 6, is Senate Bill 412. Read

5 the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:6 .

Senate Bill 4l2 .7 
.

Secretary reads title of bill8 
.

2nd reading of the bill . No committee amendments .9 
.

PRESIDENT :l 0 
.

Any amendments from the Floor?l l 
.

SECRETARY :12 
.

No Floor amendments .
l 3 .

PM SIDENT :
l 4 .

3rd reading. Senator Marovitz , are you ready on 377:/ We ' 11
l 5 .

go back with leave of the Body , go back to the bottom of page 5,
l 6 .

on the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 377 . Read
1 7 .

the bill , Mr . Secretary .
l 8 .

SECRETM Y :
l 9 .

Senate Bill 377 .
2 0 .

Secretary reads title of bill
2 l .

2nd reading of the bill . The Committee on Judiciary I of f ers
2 2 .

d tone amen men .
2 3 .

PRESIDENT :
2 4 .

Senator Marovitz .
2 $ .

SENATOR MAROVITZ :
2 6 .

Thank you . . .very much, Mr . President. Committee M endment
2 7 .

No . strikes . the word shall and puts in the word may , and allows
2 8 .

for the bif urcation of judgments : and takes out the last paragraph
2 9 . .

which says that any judgments for dissolution af ter the . . . the
3 0 .

determination of the case will be valid . We in the colmnittee
3 l .

took that out f eeling that that would make the law unconstitutional .
3 2 .

And I would ask for adoption of Co= ittee Amendment No .
3 3 .

t.

2.

3.
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PRESIDENT:

2. A1l right, Senator Marovitz has movdd the adopkion of

). Committee Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 377. Any discussion?

4. If not, a1l in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The

5. Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Further amendments?

6. SECRETARY:

7 No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:8.

Any amefdments from the Floor?9
.

SECRETARY:l0
.

Amendment No. 2 by Senator Marovitz.ll
.

PRESIDENT:l2
.

Senator Marovitz.l3
.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:l4
.

Thank you, very much, Mr. President. Amendment No. 2 doesl5
.

as I explained before. We put back in that provision which mayl6
.

or may not have some constitutional questions. I discussed thisl7
.

with Senator Bloon so that al1 judgments for dissolution afterl8
.

the effective date of this Amendatory Act, we would make thosel9
.

judgments for dissolution valid despite a substantive court20
.

decision and put 'a saving clause in there in case this were found

to be unconstitutional, the law would still be valid. In addition22
.

ko that we make..awe put an immediate effective date on this.2
3.

PRESIDENT:24
.

Senator Marovitz has moved the adoption oà Amendment No.
25.

ko Senate Bill 377. Any discussion? If not, all in favor signify
26.

by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The Ayes have The amendment is
27.

adopted. Are there further amendments?
28.

SECRETARY;29
.

No further amendments.30
.

PRESIDENT:31
.

3rd reading. All right, back to the middle of page 6, 429,
32.

Senator Davidson. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, is
33.
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1. Senate Bill 429. Read the bill, Mr. Seèretary.

2. SECRETARY:

). Senate Bill 429.

4. ( Secretary reads title of bill )

5 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

6 PRESIDENT:

p Are there amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:8.
Amendment No. 1 offered by Senator Davidson.9

.

PRESIDENT:l0
.

Senator Davidson.ll
.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:12
.

Mr. President, this is a technical amendment, which was
l3.

caught when we were handling this bill in committee, it had to14.
do with nnmhering a six to a five and putting the word an un-

l5.
authorized person. It had been a typo error. I move the adoption

l6.
of Amendment No.

l7.
PRESIDENT:

lS.
Senator Davidson has moved the adoption of Amendment No. l

l9.
to Senate Bill 429. Any discussion? If not, a1l in favor signify

20. '
by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have The amendment is

21.
adopted. Are there further amendments?

22.
SECRETARY:

23.
No further amendments.

24.
PRESIDENT:

2b.
3rd reading. senator Coffey, 430. On the Order of Senate

26.
Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 430. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

27.
SECRETARY:

28.
Senate Bill 430.

29.
( Secretary reads title of bill )

30.
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers

31.
two amendments.

32.
PRESIDENT:

33.
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Senator Coffeyy Amendment No.

SENATOR COFFEY:

3. Mr. President, and members of the senate. Amendment No.

4. 1 is a technical amendmen: it makes some minor changes. I'd

5. ask for a favorable vote.

6. PRESIDENT:

7. A1l right, Senator Coffey has moved the adoption of Committee

g. Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 430. Any discussion? If not, a1l

: in favor signify by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The Ayes have itw

lg The amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:ll.

Committee Amendment No. 2.l2
.

PRESIDENT:l3
.

Senator Coffey.l4
.

SENATOR COFFEY:l5
.

Yes, Mr. President, and memhers of the Senate. Amendment No.l6
.

z.p.Amendment No. 2 is also a technical amendment, it makes minorl7
.

changes. I'd ask you aceept that amendment also.1:
.

PRESIDENT:l9
.

Senator Coffey has moved the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to20
.

Senate Bill 430. Is there any discussion? If not, a1l in favor2l
.

signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have it. The amend-22
.

ment is adopted. Further amendments?23
.

SECRETARY:24
.

No further committee amendments.25
.

PRESIDENT:26
.

Are there amendments from the Floor?27
.

SECRETARY:28
.

No Floor amendments.29
.

PRESIDENT:30
.

3rd reading. 431, Senator Gitz. 432, Senator Marovitz. 434,31
.

Senator Carroll. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate12
.

Bill 434. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.33
.

1.
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1. SECRETARY:

2. senate Bill 434.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

4. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

5. PRESIDENTI

6. Any amendments from the Floor?

7. SECRETARY:

g. No Floor amendments.

9 PRESIDENT:

lc. 3rd reading. 446, Senator Vadalabene. On the Order of

ll. Senate Bills 2nd reading, is Senate Bill 446. Read the bill, Mr.

z2 secretary.

:3 SECRETARY:

:4 senate Bill 446.

:5 Secretary reads title of bïll

16 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers one

amendment.l7
.

PRESIDENT:18
.

lk Senator Vadalabene. Senator Vadalabene moves the adoption

ag of Committee Amendment No. to Senate Bill 446. Any discussion?

z1 If not, a11 in favor signify by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The

22 Ayea have it. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments?

aa SECRETARY:

24 No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:2b
.

a6 Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY;

ag No Floor amendments.

29 PRESIDENT:

aô 3rd reading. 447. on the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading,

az Senate Bill 447. Read the bill, !!r. Secretary.

SECRETARY:32
.

Senate Bill 447.33
.
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1.

2.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

13.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of khe bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 448, Senator Ozinga. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, bottom of page 6, Senate Bill 448. Read the

bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 448.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 449, Senator Demuzio. 462, Senator Rhoads.

On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd readingr top of page Senate

Bill 462. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 462.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers

two amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rhoads, Amendment No. 1.

SENATOR RHOADS:

Mr. President, and members of the Senate. Both of these

amendments are technical amendments which were agreed upon between

the Secretary of State and the State Police, and T would move the



Page'44 - April 30, 1981

1. adoption of CommiEtee Amendment No.

2. PRESIDENT:

Senator Rhoads has moved the adoption of Committee Amendment

4. No. to Senate Bill 462. Any discussion? If not, al1 in favor

5. signify by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The Ayes have it. The amend-

6 ment is adopted. Further amendments?

SECRETARY:

Committee Amendment No.8
.

PRESIDENT:9
.

Senator Rhoads.l0
.

SENATOR RHOADS:1l
.

It's the samë type of amendment, and I offer its adoption.
l2.

PRESIDENT:l3.
Senator Rhoads has moved the adoption of Committee Amendment

l4.
No. 2 to Senate Bi11 462. Any discussion? If not, a1l in favor

l5.
signify by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The Ayes have it. The amend-

16.
ment is adopted. Further amendments?

l7.
SECRETARY:l8.

No further committee amendments.
19.

PRESIDENT:
20.

Any amendments from the Floor?
21.

SECRETARY:
22.

No. 3 by Senator Rhoads.
23.

PRESIDENT :
24.

Senator Rhoads.
25.

SENATOR RHOADS :
26. .

Thank you, Mr. President, and members of the Senate. This

is also a technical amendment from the Secretary of State,sit was
28.

not distributed. It changes one word, changes the word whenever
29.

to wherever, and I move for its adoption.
30.

SECRETARY:
3l.

No, that's not what mine says. Mine says from power.to powered.
32.

SENATOR RHOADS:
3 3 .

What?
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1. SECRETARY:

The amendment khat I have says from power to powered.

PRESIDENT:

4. A1l right, take it out of the record, Mr. Secretary. Let's

5. go. 464, Senator Bruce. 468, Senator Demuzio. On khe Order

6. of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 468. Read the bill,

Mr. Secretary.

g SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 468.9
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l0
.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.ll
.

PRESIDENT:l2
.

Any amendments'from the Floor?l3
.

SECRETARY:l4
.

N loor am'endments.o Fl5
.

PRESIDENT:16
.

3rd reading. 472, Senator Nega. On the Order of Senatel7
.

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 472. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.l8
.

SECRETARY:19
.

Senate Bill 472.20
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )2l
.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.22
.

PRESIDENT:23
.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
24.

SECRETARY:2b
.

No Floor amendments.26
.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 473. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading,
28.

Senate Bill Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.29
.

SECRETARY:30
.

Senate Bill 473.3l
.

( Secretary reads title of bill32
.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
)3.
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PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor?

3. SECRETARY:

4. No Floor amendments.

5. PRESIDENT:

6. 3rd reading. 476, Senator Hall. Hold. 477, Senator Davidson.

7 479, Senator Johns. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading,

g Senate Bill 479. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:9
.

Senate Bill 479.l0
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )
ll.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
12.

PRESIDENT:l3
.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
l4.

SECRETARY:l5
.

No Floor amendments.
l6.

PRESIDENT:l7
.

3rd reading. 487, senaer c tz. on the order of senaa Bills Md ronaing,
l8.

the bot+nm of page 7, Senate Bill 487. Read a e billh Mr. secreta4y.1
9.

SECRETARY:20
.

Senate Bill 487.
2l.

( Secretary reads title of bill
22.

2nd reading of the bill. No commiktee amendments.

PRESIDENT:2
4.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
25.

SECRETARY:
26.

No Floor amendments.
27.

PRESIDENT:28
.

3rd reading. On the Order of senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate
29.

Bill 490. Kennyy let's go. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
30.

SECRETARY:3l.
Senate Bill 490.

32.
( Secretary reads title of bill

33.
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1. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENTI

Are there amendments from the Floor?

4. SECRETARY:

5. No Floor amendments.

6. PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. Page 8, Senator Davidson, 491. On the Order

: of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 491. Read the bill,

Mr. Secretary.9
.

SECRETARY:10
.

Senate Bill 491.1l
.

( Secrekary reads Eitle of bill )12
.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
13.

PRESIDENT:14
.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
l5.

SECRETARY:l6
.

No Floor amendments.l7
.

PRESIDENT:l8
.

3rd reading. 504, Senator Schaffer. 508, Senator Bloom.
l9.

511, Senator Gitz. 512, Senator Philip. s...senator Bloom, it's
20.

easier if you stay in your seatlr, Senator Bloom. Gn the Order
2l.

of Senate Bills 2nd reading, the top of page 8, Senate Bill 508.
22.

Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.13
.

SECRETARY:14
.

Senate Bill 508.25
.

Secretary reads title of bill
26.

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers one

amendment.28
.

PRESIDENT:29
.

Senator Bloom.3Q
.

SENATOR BLOOM:3l
.

This is a technical amendment that 'refers to incorporating
32.

Eederal rules by reference.. I1d move its adoption.
!!.
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1. PRESIDENT:

2. Senator Bloom has moved the adoption of Committee Amendment

No. to Senate Bill 508. Is there any discussion? If not, a11

4. in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The Ayes have it.

5 The amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:6.

No further committee amendments.7
.

PRESIDENT:8.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
9.

SECRETARY:l0
.

No Floor amendments.
ll.

PRESIDENT:l2.
3rd reading. 512. 513, senator Egan. On the Order of

l3.
Senate Bills 2nd reading, the middle of page 8, Senate Bill 513.

l4.
Read the bill: Mr. seeretary.

l5.
SECRETARY:

l6.
Senate Bill 513.

( Secretary reads title of bill )
l8.

2nd reading of khe bill. No committee amendments.
19.

PRESIDENT:
20.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
21.

SECRETARY:
22.

No Floor amendments.
23.

PRESIDENT:
24.

3rd reading. 514, Senator Berman. On the Order of Senate
25.

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 514. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
26.

SECRETARY:
27.

Senate Bill 514.
28.

Secretary reads title of bill
29.

2nd readâng of the bill. No committee amendments.
30.

PRESIDENT:
3l.

Any amendments from the Floor?
32.

SECRETARY:
33.
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1.

2.

Amendment No. l by Senator Berman.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Berman.

4. SENATOR BEWXG :

5. Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment !70. l addresses three..

6. two issues that were raised in the commiktee. First, raises

the number of persons that an interested group that request a

: hearing must representwfrom kwenty-five people to a hundred people.

It also revises the time period during which the public hearing9
.

must be held to allow more flèxibility for the agencies in schedulingl0
.

these hearings. And thirdly, it amends the final rule naking dead-ll
.

line in order to put a deadline for the agencies to adopt rulesl2
.

once they're published in the Illinois Register. I move the13
.

adoption of Amendment No. 1.l4
.

PRESIDENT:l5
.

Senator Berman has moved the adoption of Amendment No. l to
l6.

Senate Bill 514. Any discussion? If not, a1l in favor signifyl7.
by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have The amendment is

l8.
adopted. Are there further amendments?l9

.

SECRETARY:20
.

No further amendments.21
.

PRESIDENT:22
.

3rd reading. 515, Senator Lemke. On the Order of Senate Bills
23.

2nd reading, Senate Bill 515. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.2
4.

SECRETARY:2$
.

Senate Bill 515.2
6.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
28.

PRESIDENT:29
.

Any amendments from the Floor?
3Q.

SECRETARY:3l
.

No Floor amendments.32.
PRESIDENT:33.
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1. 3rd reading. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading,

2. Senate Bill 516. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

3. ' SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 516.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

6 2nd reading of the bill. No conAittee amendments.

7 PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor?8
.

SECRETARY:9
.

No Floor amendments.l0
.

PRESIDENT:ll.

3rd reading. 525, Senator Egan. On the Order of Senatel2
.

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bi11 525. Read *he bïll, Mr. Secretary.l3
.

SECRETARY:l4
.

Senate B12l 525.l5
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l6
.

2nd reading of *he bill. The Committee on Finance and Credit

Regulations offers one amendment.
l8.

PRESIDENT)l9
.

Senator Egan.20
.

SENATOR EGAN:
21.

Thank you, Mr. President. This amendment was added at the22
.

requesk of the Retail Merchants who wish to be included like the
23.

other financial institutions, and I move its adoption.
24.

PRESIDENT:
25.

Senator Egan has moved the adoption of Amendment No.
26.

to Senate Bill 525. Any discussion? If notz a11 in favor signify
27.

by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The Ayes have it. The amendment is
28.

adopted. Are there further amendments?
29.

SECRETARY:
30.

No further committee amendments.
31.

PRESIDENT:
32.

Any amendments from the Floor?
33.
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1. SECRETARY)

No Ploor amendments.

PRESIDENT:

4. 3rd reading. 529, Senator Nedza. On the Order of Senate

5. Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 529. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

6. SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 529.

g. Secretary reads title of bill )

N. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government offers

1: one amendment.

11 PRESIDENT:

la Senator Nedza.

SENATOR NEDZA:13.
14 Yes: thank you, Mr. President. The amendment is technical

5 in nature, it relates to some of the language that was in the. . .l .

16 in the original bill .

PRESIDENT:l7.

: Senator Nedza has moved the adoption of Committee Amendmentl 
.

1q No. to Senate Bill 529. Is there any discussion? If note all

ac in favor signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The Ayes have it.

al The amendment is adopted. Are there further anendments?

a2 SECRETARY:

aa No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:24
.

Any amendments from the Floor?25
.

SECRETARY:26
.

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:28
.

pN 3rd reading. 534, Senator Marovitz. On the Order of Senate

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 534. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.30
.

SECRETARY:3l
.

Senate Bill 534.32
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )33
.



1
l

Page 52 - April 30, 1981

1. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floor?

4. SECRETARY:

5. No Floor amendments.

6. PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. 535, Senator Vadalabene. Senator Vadalabene.

g On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 535. Read

khe bill, Mr. Secretary.9
.

SECRETARY:l0
.

Senate Bill 535.ll
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l2
.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.l3
.

PRESIDENT:l4
.

Any amendments from the Floor?l5
.

SECRETARY:16
.

No Floor amendments.17
. 

'

PRESIDENT:l8
.

3rd reading. 538, Senator Gitz. On the Order of Senate
19.

Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 538. Read the bill: Mr. Secretary.2
0.

SECRETARY:2l
.

Senate Bill 538.22
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )23
.

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Finance and Credit
24.

Regulations offers one amendment.25
.

PRESIDENT:26
.

Senator Gitz.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENATOR GITZ:

This is a technical amendment, it adds khe languàge, a roadway

of twenty feet or more back to bakk up. It's strictly technical.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Gita has moved the adoption of Committee Amendment No.

1 to Senate Bill 538. Is there any discussion? not, al1 in favor
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signify by saying Aye. A11 opposed. The Ayes have it. The

amendment is adopted. Are there further amendmenEs?

SECRETARY:

4. No further committee amendments.

5. PRESIDENT:

6. Any amendments from the Floor?

7 SECRETARY:

g No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:9.
3rd reading. 540, Senator Taylor. On the Order of Senatel0

.

Bills 2nd reading, the top of page 9, Senate Bill 540. Read thell
.

bill, Mr. Secretary.l2
.

SECRETARY:l3
.

Senate Bill 540.l4
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l5
.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.l6
.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Eloor?l8
.

SECRETARY:l9
.

No Floor amendments.20
.

PRESIDENT:2l
.

3rd reading. 546, Senator Bloom. 564, Senator Vadalabene.22
.

On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, top of page Senate23
.

Bill 564. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.24
.

SECRETARY:2b
.

Senate Bill 564..26
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )27
.

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Insurance, Pensions, and
28.

Licensed Activities offers two amendments.29
.

PRESIDENT:30
.

Senator Vadalabene, .Amendment No. 1.
3l.

SENATOR VADALABENE:
32.

Yesr thank you: Mr. President, and members of the Senate.
33.

1.

2.

3.
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1. Amendment No. l to amend Senate Bill 564 on page 2 in line 31,

2. by changing county to country. This is a spelling erron . Js the

reason for this amendment, and I move for its adoption.

4. PRESIDENT:

5. Senator Vadalabene has moved the adoption of Committee

6. Amendment No. l to Senate Bill 564. Is there any discussion?

7 If not, all in favor signify by saying Aye. Al1 opposed. The

: Ayes have it. The amendment is adapted. Further amendments?

SECRETARY:9.

Committee Amendment No. 2.l0
.

PRESIDENT:ll
.

Senator Vadalabene.l2
.

SENATOR VADALABENE:l3
.

Yes, thank you, Mr. President, and members of khe Senate.l4
.

Amendment No. 2 amends Senate Bill 564 on page 2 in line 35, byl5
.

inserting the words m.insprting after State's the following, orl6
.

countries. The reasonrit's an omissionby the Legislative Reference
l7.

Bureau.l8
.

PRESIDENT:l9
.

All right, Senator Vadalabene has moved the adoption of
20.

Committee Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 564. Any discussiona
.2l.

If not, al1 in favor signify by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The22
.

Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Further amendments?23
.

SECRETARY:24
.

No further committee amendmenks.25
.

PRESIDENT:26
.

Are there amendments from the Floor?
27.

SECRETARY:28
.

Amendment No. 3 by Senator Weaver.29
.

PRESIDENT :
30.

Senator Weaver.31
.

SENATOR WEAVER:32
.

Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment No. 3 would strike one
!3.
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word in the Act, that beinq''notl which would allow horses bred

2. for steeple chase and hurdle races to be.- held as special races

3. with the permission of khe Racing Board.

4. PRESIDENT:

5. A11 right, Senator Weaver has moved the adoption of Amendment

6. No. 3 to Senate B1.ll 564. Is lthere any discussion? If not, a1l

in favor signify by saying Aye. Al1 opposed. The Ayes have it.

: The amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:9
.

No further amendments.l0
.

PRESIDENT:l1.
3rd reading. 565, Senator Hall. Hold. 570, Senator Davidson.

l2.
572, Senator Simms. 580, Senator Grotberg. 586, Senator Bloom.l3.
593, Senator Mahar. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd' reading,

l4.
Senate Bill 593. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.l5

.

SECRETARY:l6
.

Senate Bill 593.17
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l
8.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
19.

PRESIDENT:20
.

Any amendments from the Floor?2l
.

SECRETARY:22
.

No Ploor amendments.

PRESIDENT:24
.

3rd reading. 602, Senator Keats. 620: Senator Simms. 700,
25.

Senator Egan. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill
26. .

700. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
27.

SECRETARY:28
.

Senate Bill 700.29
.

( Secretary reads title of bill
30.

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary offers one
3l.

amendment.
!2.

PRESIDENT:
33.
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Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, it removes the provision in the existing Statute, Mr.

4. President, that offers..-that results in the lnadmissibility into

5. evidence of...of the weapon found on the person while boarding.

6. And itîs a committee amendment...

7 PRESIDENT:

g Senator Egan moves the adoption of Committee Amendment No.

to Senate Bill 700. Any discussion? If not, a11 in favor signify9.
by saying Aye. A1l opposed. The Ayes have it. The amendment isl0

.

adopted. Are there further amendments?1l
.

SECRETARY:12
.

No further eommittee amendments.l3
.

PRESIDENT:l4
.

Any...any amendments from the Floor?
l5.

SECRETARY:l6
.

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:l8
.

3rd reading. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, bottom
l9.

of page 9, is Senate Bill 721. Read the bill: Mr. Secretary.
20.

SECRETARY:2l
.

Senate Bill22
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )
23.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
24.

PRESIDENT:
25.

Any amendments from the Floor?
26.

SECRETARY:
27.

No Floor amendments.
28.

PRESIDENT:29
.

3rd reading. Top of page l0# finally. Qn the order of Senate
30.

Bills 2nd reading, 741, Senator Joyce. 836, Senator Keats. Resolu-
3l.

tions.!2
.

SECRETARY :
33.

1.

2.

3.
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Senate Resolution 146, by Senator Geo-Karis, it's con-

2. gratulatory.

3. PRESIDENT:

4. Consent Calendar.

SECRETARY:

6 Senate Resolution 147, by Senator Savickas.

7 PRESIDENT:

g Executive. We are: in fact, late in starting our committees:

and both committees have a pretty heavy load. We will make some9
.

announcements, take rghatever motions or announcements we might have,l0
.

and then I think for al1 practical purposes we wil1...I will sitll
.

here along with Senator Shapiro while al1 these bills are in-l2.
troduced. But I think everybody ought to repair to their properl

3.
committee. Senator Savickas, for what purpose do you arise?

l1.
SENATOR SAVICKAS:l5

.

Yes, Mr. Fresident, having the approval of the Leadership
l6.

on both sides of the aisle, and the approval of the sponsors, I

move that the following bills be reassigned. Senate Bill 999,l8.
from Revenue to Public Health. And Senate Bill 1119 from Jud.l

l9.
to Public Health.20

.

PRESIDENT:

All right, youdve heard the request for reassignment of Senate
22.

Bills 999 and 1119. Any discussion? Is leave granted? Leave is
23.

granted. So ordered. Senator Vadalabene, for what purpose do
24.

you arise?
25.

SENATOR VADALARENE:
26.

Yes, for the purpose of Tabling a bill.
27.

PRESIDENT:28
.

Thatls always in order.29
.

SENATOR VADALABENE:
3;.

Al1 right, itls on 3rd reading. Senate Bill 141. I would
3l.

like to have that referred back to the...the Committee on Local
32.

Government for the purpose of...no.
33.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

PRESIDENT:

What's the number?

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

1l.

12.

l3.

l4.

l5.

16.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

l...senate Bill 141.

PRESIDENT:

What...what's your pleasure? You wish to Table it?

SENATOR VADALABENE:

I...have ko send it back to...I don't have to do that?

Table it.

PRESIDENT:

All

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

right, with leave of the Body we'll move to the Order

of Senate Bills 3rd reading, bottom of page Senator Vadalabene

moves to Table Senate Bill 141. Al1 in favor signify by saying

Aye. A11 oppcsed. The Ayes have it. Senate Bill l41 is Tabled.

senator Hall, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR HALL:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the

Senate. I would like leave of this Body to...and I've cleared

it with b0th Chairman Senator Egan and the Minority Leader, Senator

DeAngelis. I have a congratulatory resolution that I would like

to have.vwit by-pass committee so it could be heard.

PRESIDENT:

What...what is the resolution?

SENATOR HALL:

Itfs...it's in regards to Scott Air Base...

PRESIDENT:

No, the number, please.

SENATOR HALL:

The ntlmher is, House Joint Resolution No. 24.

PRESIDENT:

All right, Senator Hall has moved to discharge the Committee

on Executive from further consideration of House Joint Resolution

24, and as#c that that ke placed on the Consent Calendar. Is leave
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granted? Leave is granted. So ordered. Senator Weaver.

2. SENATOR WEAVER:

). Thank you, Mr. President. I'd like the record to reflect

4 the absence of senator Nimrod, he is on official business in Washington.

5. And Senator Bowers is absent due Eo illness.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 The Journal will so..oor the record will so reflect. A11

right, any further business or announcements? I didn't forget.8
.

Senator Davidson.9
.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:l0
.

Mr. President, and members of the Senate. For those individualsll
.

who have not got their tickets for the Governor's Prayer Breakfast,12
.

please see me today. We have only four tickets left down in thel3
.

reserved seat areas for you individuals, and I'm going to turnl4
.

them in at five o'clock this evening. Thank you.l5
.

PRESIDENT:l6
.

A1l right. All right, Senator Berman. Want to announce...yourl7
.

committee going to meet immediately? Senator Berman.l8
.

SENATOR BERMAN:19
.

Thank you. The Committee on Elementary and Secondary Ed-20
.

ucation and the Appropriations I Committee chaired by Senator2l
.

Carroll will b0th meet immediately upon adjournment. Elementary22
.

and Secondary in 400 and Appropriations in 212.23
.

PRESIDENT:24
.

Senator Bruce.2b
.

SENATOR BRUCE:26
.

With leave of the Body, I'd like to change sponsorship of27
.

Senate Bill 723 from myself to Senator Johns as the chiéf sponsor,28
.

he'll be handling that bill.29
.

PRESIDENT:30
.

All right, you've heard the request. Senate Bill 723, changing3l
.

sponsorship. Is leave granted? Leave is granted. Yes, Senator
32.

McLendon.
33.
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SENATOR MCLENDON:

2. Mr. President, I'd like to be listed as one of the sponsors

3. of 614. I've talked with the sponsor, and he's agreed.

4. PRESIDENT:

A11 right, senate Bill 614, Senator McLendon seeks leave

6. to be shown as co-sponsor.

7. SENATOR MCLENDON:

g. And also And also 674, Ifve talked with the sponsor.

9 PRESIDENT:

All right, and aSkS leave to be ShOwn as co-sçonsor of 614 AO/ 674. Isl0
.

1: leave granted? Leave is granted. So ordered. Introduction of

bi l l s .l 2 .

ACTING SECRETARY : (MR . FERNANDES )13 .
Sertate Bill 1120 , by Senator Vadalabene .l 4 

.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l 5 
.

1121, by senator Dawson .16 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )l 7 
.

1122 , by Senator Nega .18 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )19 
.

1123 , Senator Gitz .2 0 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2 1124 , by Senator Jerome Joyce .2 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

1125 , by Senator D 'Arco .2 4 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )2 b 
.

1126 , by Senator D ' Arco .2 6 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )2 7 
.

1126 , by Senator D 'Arco .2 8 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )2 9 
.

1127 , by Senator D 'Arco .3 0 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill3 1 
.

1128 , by Senator D 'Arco .3 2 
.

( Secretary reads title of bill33
.
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2.

3.

4. and Ozinga.

( seeretary reads title of bill )

6. 1131, by senators Nimrod: Shapiro, Weaver. Walsh, Philip,

7 and Ozinqa.

a. secretazy reads title of bill

1132, by khe same sponsors.9
.

yc. seeretary reads title of bill

1133, by Senators Davidson and Shapiro.ll
.

:; seerekary reads title of bill

1134, by senator Geo-Karis.l3
.

,4 ( secretary reads title of bill

1135, by senator savickas.l5
.

z6 ( secretary reads tïtle of bill )

1136, by Senator Rupp.à7
. ,

y; ( secretary reads title of bill )

1137, by Senator Rupp.l9
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )20
.

1138, by Senator Eqan.2l
.

az ( secretary reads title of bill )

1139, by senator Ega'n.
23.
:4 ( secretary reads title of bill )

1140, Senator sehaffer.2$
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )26
.

1141, by senator Jeremiah Joyce.27
.

a: ( secretary reads title of bill )

1142, by senators Nimrod' Shapirow Weaver, Walsh, Philip,2
9.

and Ozinga.30
.

( Secretary reads title of bill )3l
.

1143, by Senator sangmeister.
32.

( Secretary reads title of bill )13.

1129, by Senator Etheredge.

Secretary reads title of bill

1130, by Senators Nimrod, Shaptro, Weaver, Walsh, Philip,
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1.

2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

16.

l8.

19.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

1144, by Senators Bloom, Demuzio, Jerome Joyce, and Maitland.

( Secretary reads title of bill

1145, by Senator Berman.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

1146, by Senator Berman.

Secretary reads title of bill )

1147, by Senator Berman.

Secretary reads title of bill

1148, by Senators Dawson and Friedland.

Secretary reads title of bill

1149, by Senators McMillan, Shapiro, Weaver, Philip, Walsh,

and Ozinga.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

1150, by Senators McMillan: Shapiro, Weaver, Philip, Walsh,

and Ozinga.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

1151, by Senators Keats and DeAngelis.

Secretary reads title of bill )

1152, by Senator Bruce.

Secretary reads title of bill

1153, by Senators Nash, Geo-Karis, Dawson, and others.

Secretary reads title of bill

1154: by the same sponsors.

Secretary reads title of bill

1155, by Senator Chew.

( Secretary reads title of bill

1155, by Senators Nash: Carroll, Ozinga, and DeAngelis.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

1156.

1157, by the same sponsors.

Secretary reads title of bill )

1158, by Senator Bruce.

Secretary reads title of bill )

. 1.
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1159, by Senator McLendon.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

1160, by Senator Hall.

4. Secretary reads title of bill

1l61z by Senator Sangmeister.

6. Secretary reads title of bill

7. lsk reading of the bïlls.

g PRESIDENT:

N No further business, senator Becker moves that khe Sena*e

lc stand adjourned until Friday, May 1st, at the hour of noon. The

zy Senate stands adjourned.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

1.

2.

3.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

10.

3l.

32.

33.


